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Purim Celebrations

Shalach Manot packing March 10th at 1:30 p.m.     Delivery March 13th from 9:00 a.m. to noon
See page 8 for details

Purim Service and Megillah Reading
March 16th at 7:00 p.m.

Purim Carnival at Temple Avodat
Shalom at 10 a.m. on March 13th

The Whole Megillah: Purim Across Bergen

OPEN TO ALL / NO COST

For event details, streaming links, COVID-19 policy and to RSVP:

https://www.avodatshalom.net/form/purim-weekend.html
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Message From the Rabbi
As our Temple continues to rebound from the coron-

avirus pandemic, I am pleased that another beloved

Temple event has been restored to our calendar.

The Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence week-

end usually takes place in March of odd-numbered

years. After a year’s delay while the building was

closed, I’m pleased to announce that Rabbi Eric B.

Wisnia has agreed to serve as our scholar

on the weekend of March 25-27. Rabbi

Wisnia recently retired after over 40 years

in the rabbinate, most of them at

Congregation Beth Chaim in Princeton

Junction.

I have known Rabbi Wisnia since I arrived

in New Jersey eighteen years ago. He

understands the many paths a spiritual jour-

ney can take and how Reform Jews often approach our

tradition with various assumptions, questions, and

challenges. This will be the topic of his first three pre-

sentations as our scholar.

Rabbi Wisnia is also a scholar of the Civil War, which

will be the topic of his fourth and final presentation

with us. In 2015, he was our guest speaker for a speech

he called “An Impartial Jewish View of the War of

Yankee Aggression.” He appeared on a recent episode

of Dara Horn’s “Adventures with Dead Jews” podcast,

sharing his experience wandering the streets of New

Orleans in search of the former home of Confederate

Secretary of State Judah P. Benjamin.

Rabbi Wisnia is a wonderful raconteur. His exaggerat-

ed style and his use of puns make him a joy to listen

to. Here is his list of topics:

Shabbat Evening Sermon, March 25 at 8:00

pm: “Prayers don’t change things. Prayers

change people, and people change things.”

Torah Study Session, March 26 at 9:00 am:

“Parashat Sh’mini and the Laws of Kashrut”

Shabbat Afternoon Presentation, March 26 at

1:00 pm: “We should take Torah seriously. We

should not take Torah literally.”

Sunday Morning Presentation, March 27

at 11:00 am: “Jews Owned Slaves?”

There are two important changes to note

for our first Scholar-in-Residence of the

Covid era. One is that the schedule of

meals has been modified to reflect

increased cost and our protocols for serv-

ing food at congregational meals. The

other is that all of Rabbi Wisnia’s sessions

will be online. Torah study will be on Zoom and the

three other sessions will be on livestream. In this way

we continue to strive to be as inclusive as possible.

I would like to thank the committee, chaired by David

Fox, for its hard work in putting this weekend together.

Often the key elements of the weekend are determined

a year in advance. Because of uncertainty around

Covid, most of the big decisions were made only two

or three months ago. The committee’s flexibility, dili-

gence, and enthusiasm has enabled us to have this

wonderful event.

One last note. The icing on the cake perhaps. Rabbi

Wisnia knew Rabbi Sigel well. They overlapped for

about 15 years as members of the New Jersey-West

Hudson Valley Association of Reform Rabbis. We are

sure to hear some wonderful memories of Rabbi Sigel,

who led Temple Emeth from 1960 to 1992, as we gath-

er for this weekend of scholarship and community.

Rabbi Steven Sirbu

• 

• 

• 

• 

For more details and the RSVP for the Scholar-in-Residence Weekend see page 9.
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From the Religious School

This year, 5782 is a leap year in the Jewish calendar -

Adar I and Adar II - double the time for happiness and

joy!  As we approach the celebration of Purim (14th

day of Adar II), which this year is on March 17th, we

are challenged as a Jewish community to have a more

connected and meaningful Jewish life.

Our students in grades K – 7 learn that on

Purim, as on other holidays, we share our joy

with others by doing mitzvot, sharing food

with friends and family, and tzedakah, con-

tributing money that is collected every class

meeting and disbursed at the end of the year

to a variety of causes.

It is in that spirit of sharing the joy of Purim with

friends and community that Bergen County’s Reform

Congregations are preparing for Purim with a weekend

of inspiring, collaborative events from March 11th

through March 13th.  We are looking forward to this

special weekend!

B’vracha,

Dora Geld Friedman

Looking Ahead: 

Friday, March 4 @ 7:30 - Family Shabbat

Service

Our K – 4 students will be participating

in the service.

Wednesday, March 16 @ 7:00 - Purim Service

& Megillah Reading - No School

Sunday, March 27 @ 9:45 – 12:15 – Kehilla - 6th &

7th grade out of building

Be Happy – It’s Adar II!

Dora Friedman

Come Celebrate Passover!
Please join your Temple Emeth friends and family as we celebrate 

the second night of Passover at the annual

Congregational Passover Seder

Saturday, April 16, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.

Please reserve your place by March 27, 2022 so we can seat your party together.

For questions, or if you would like to help set up, serve, or clean up, 

please contact Rachel Eastman at amandasmommy@optonline.net

Please return this completed form with your payment to Temple Emeth Attn: Passover Seder

Congregational Passover Seder RSVP

Name_________________________________________________________________________

Number of Adults_____@ $48 each 

Children (ages 5-12) _____ @ $24 each 

Children under 5_____ (no charge)

Phone____________________________________Email________________________________

Please tell us if you have any special seating needs (wheelchair/end of table) 

or dietary restrictions (vegetarian/kosher):____________________________________________

I would like to sit with:___________________________________________________________

Please make checks payable to Temple Emeth. 

Total enclosed $_____ ($48 for adults $24 for children ages 5-12)

COVID-19 PROTOCOLS APPLY.  It is important that you reserve early 
so if our plans need to change, due to COVID, we can know how to proceed.
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Message from President Michael Robinson
morning will be available both in person and virtually.

I can’t emphasize enough the value of collaboration

among the Reform congregations in our community.

As resources become more expensive and member-

ships change and shift over time, by pooling our differ-

ent strengths, we all benefit from working

together on various projects. I hope this is

the beginning of more collaborative efforts

in the future.

All events are free. Keep an eye on the

weekly emails and “This Week at Temple

Emeth” newsletter for more information.

Another topic, which is frankly dear to my

heart, also involves the idea of collaboration.

Cantor Tilem has begun to reach out to other syna-

gogues in Teaneck to see if we can come together on

some educational endeavors. As a religious institution,

we are very good at our relationships with other faiths,

but I think we can do better with the other Jewish con-

gregations right in our own neighborhood. I hope this

can be a start. This could be our own “Nixon goes to

China” moment.

Finally, a reminder, we are moving forward with devel-

opment of a strategic plan to help guide the future of

Temple Emeth. In the next few weeks, you will hear of

opportunities where you can be involved.

Your active participation is essential if we are to end up

with a plan that truly reflects the wants and needs of

our congregation. 

As usual I invite your thoughts and comments.

B’shalom

Mike R

Look outside, spring is coming. In just a week or so we

will once again be enjoying daylight savings time and

baseball. This time of year is also marked by two of my

favorite holidays, Purim and Passover. 

I’d like to promote a new way we will be celebrating

Purim this year. Thanks to a wonderful idea

by Steve Berman, President of Temple

Avodat Shalom, this year’s Purim celebra-

tion will be all about collaboration among

the Reform congregations in Bergen County

from Friday March 11 to Sunday March

13th. This initiative is being called “The

Whole Megillah: Purim across Bergen.”

This will be a weekend of prayer, learning,

and fun for all ages.

The six synagogues that will participate are Kol Dorot

(Oradell), Temple Sinai (Tenafly), Barnert Temple

(Franklin Lakes), Avodat Shalom (River Edge), Beth

Haverim Shir Shalom (Mahwah), and, of course, our

own Temple Emeth. 

This will all kick off at our own Temple with our

Shabbat Evening service at 8:00 p.m. on Friday. The

celebration will move to Temple Sinai on Saturday

morning with Torah Study at 9:00 a.m. followed by a

Shabbat morning service at 10:30 am.  

The weekend will continue at 9:30 Sunday morning at

Barnert Temple, featuring guest speaker Rabbi Sally

Priesand, North America’s first ordained female rabbi.

At 10:00 a.m. a Purim carnival will be held at Temple

Avodat Shalom, and finally, a teen social event will

take place at Kol Dorot at 1:00 p.m.

The services on Shabbat and the speaker on Sunday

Michael Robinson

The PAUL S. LAZAR CARING COMMITTEE is available to
help congregants in times of need. When congregants are dealing

with illness, loss, or other crises, we can offer help by calling,
visiting, providing and delivering meals, lending medical

equipment, and/or assisting at a house of mourning. If you could use
help from the Caring Committee, please email caring@emeth.org

or call or text Gayle Goldberg at 571-278-8523.
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Celebrate Emeth!
The Ad Journal Has Gone Digital

• It will be available on the Temple Emeth website for one year         
• It can be downloaded so you can print out selected pages or 

the entire journal

Celebrate Emeth
Temple Emeth Spring Gala

Saturday, June 11, 2022

Past President Honorees Marc Chelemer and Amy Abrams
Devotion Award Honorees: Barbara Balkin and Carlene Fleishman

Please join us in celebrating by purchasing an ad or tribute 
in the 2022 Spring Gala Virtual Ad Journal

____ $500 Gold Sponsorship ____$360 Silver Sponsorship
____ $180 Full Page  ____ $100 Half Page ____ $36 One Line (50 characters or less)

Please e‐mail your Ad/Tribute in pdf or jpeg file to adjournal@emeth.org

Name or Business _____________________________________________________________

Contact Person (if business) _____________________________________________________

Address______________________________________________________________________

Telephone______________________________ Email_________________________________

Comments____________________________________________________________________

To pay by credit card, please call the Temple office at 201 833‐1322 
or make your check payable to Temple Emeth and mail, with completed form, to: 
Temple Emeth / 1666 Windsor Road / Teaneck, NJ 07666 / Attn: 2022 Spring Gala

Contributions to the Virtual Ad Journal are tax deductible. 

Ad Deadline – May 1, 2022
QUESTIONS:

Please contact Gayle and Michael Goldberg, Ad Journal Chairs at adjournal@emeth.org

Past President Honorees Marc Chelemer and Amy Abrams
Devotion Award Honorees: Barbara Balkin and Carlene Fleishman



7

Temple Emeth Spring Gala
Celebrate Emeth 

Silent Auction
Saturday, June 11, 2022

Dear Temple members, friends, and supporters of our honorees,

We hope you will join us on Saturday evening,  June 11, 2022  as we celebrate our Past Presidents, 

Marc Chelemer and Amy Abrams, and Devotion Honorees, Barbara Balkin and Carlene Fleishman.

This event includes a Silent Auction of items donated or solicited by Temple members and friends.   
Gifts and services that have done well at previous Silent Auctions include: 

Foreign language lessons, academic tutoring, or a computer tune-up
A week at a timeshare or vacation home
A meal in your home prepared by a Temple “chef”
A wine/cheese/gourmet food basket
Tickets to a Broadway show, sporting event, or concert
A car service to an airport
A massage, make-over, or day at a spa
Spring clean-up or de-cluttering services

You can be creative and think “outside the box”: 
What talents or skills do you have that might benefit other Temple members?
What experiences (entertaining, athletic, educational) do you have access to that others might enjoy?
What businesses do you patronize that might make a donation?  

Your contribution, with a “value” attached to it, can be dropped off at Temple Emeth.  You may also   

contact us for pick up.  Please feel free to call, e-mail, or text us with any questions.

Thank you,

Silent Auction Co-Chairs

Nancy Wolinsky                   nanwolinksy@optonline.net 201-218-6721

Jodee Fink jodeefink@yahoo.com 201-693-2282

All donors will be recognized in the auction catalog and will receive documentation of their gift for tax purposes.

Temple Emeth Spring Gala / Silent Auction – June 11,  2022 

YES, I will be happy to contribute goods and/or services valued at __________ to the Silent Auction. 

I may be reached to discuss drop-off or pick-up of goods at 

Phone:_____________________________________

Email:_________________________________________________________ 

Name:_________________________________________   

Celebrate Emeth
Temple Emeth Spring Gala

Silent Auction
Saturday, June 11, 2022



8

Come one, come all!  Shalach Manot is back in the Social Hall!  

We’ll be packing bags and baskets to share with friends and
family on Thursday, March 10, from 1:30 – 4:30 p.m. We’re
looking forward to seeing all of our loyal volunteers (vaccinated
and masked).  We will arrange the tables to maximize social
distancing.  We’ll also provide gloves.

To volunteer to pack, please call Shel at (201) 286-0325 any
evening or send an e-mail to shalachmanot@emeth.org.  You can volunteer to deliver Shalach Manot on
Sunday, March 13th, from 9:00 – 12:00.  This is also when you can pick up bags you ordered for non-mem-
bers.  To volunteer to deliver Shalach Manot, please call Shel at (201) 286-0325 any evening or send an e-
mail to shalachmanot@emeth.org.  Helping with Shalach Manot is a great community service project for
school!  Please encourage your children to sign up.  We will gladly sign their forms.

Thanks for all your support!

Shel & Jeff Grossman

Shalach Manot Co-Chairs

(201) 286-0325

shalachmanot@emeth.org

SHALACH MANOT

Please join us for a combined 

B’yachad and Social Action Breakfast
on Sunday, April 3, 2022 at 10:30 a.m.  

This will be a hybrid event.  The presentation will be held in the
Social Hall with breakfast and will be simultaneously shown via Zoom.

We will start by screening a short movie, “The Sacrifice Zone,” which depicts the environmental problems of the area
of Newark known as “Ironbound.”  Most of the film is narrated by members of the community and community
activists. Ironbound is home to an incinerator, a fat-rendering plant, and a power plant which have contributed to a high
level of air pollution, causing locally elevated levels of illnesses such as asthma and cancer.   A new power plant has
been proposed for the area, energized by fossil fuels, which would add to the pollution burden of the Ironbound com-
munity.  Many environmental organizations, and citizen groups are opposing this power plant. 

A speaker from “Food and Water Watch” an environmental activist organization 

will lead a discussion at the conclusion of the film.

• All attendees must show proof of vaccination
• All attendees must wear masks at all times, except while eating or drinking
• Advance registration is required for the breakfast meal (sorry, no walk-ins for breakfast)
• Walk-ins are welcome to attend the program without the breakfast
• Special price - $5.00 per person for breakfast
• The Zoom link will be distributed the week before the presentation

Any questions, please contact Michael and Gayle Goldberg at Byachad@emeth.org

Please return this form by March 23, 2022 to Temple Emeth, 1666 Windsor Road, Teaneck, NJ 07666 
for the B’yachad and Social Action Breakfast featuring Ironbound, Newark

Name ____________________________________________________________

Number attending ____ Amount enclosed ($5.00 per person) _____

Phone number ________________________Email address:________________________________________ 
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Temple Emeth presents the

Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Weekend
with Rabbi Eric B. Wisnia

March 25 – 27, 2022

MY GUIDE FOR THOSE PERPLEXED ABOUT
PRAYER, GOD AND TORAH

Raised in Levittown, Pennsylvania, Rabbi Eric B. Wisnia served Congregation Beth Chaim in Princeton Junction, New
Jersey from 1977 to 2019.  Over those 42 years, he led his congregation through substantial growth and gained a rep-
utation for sensitivity, intelligence, and good humor.  For several years he was president of the New Jersey Association
of Reform Rabbis.  His involvement in the broader community included his support for the establishment of the Muslim
Center of Greater Princeton, a mosque in West Windsor.  In 2015, Rabbi Wisnia gave a talk at Temple Emeth entitled
“An Impartial Jewish View of the War of Yankee Aggression” reflecting his lifelong interest in the Civil War. More recent-
ly he shared his expertise in this area on the ”Adventures with Dead Jews” podcast.

Friday Night, March 25
Shabbat Evening Service at 8:00 pm 

followed by Lecture (in-person and livestream):

“Prayers don’t change things.  Prayers change people, and people change things.”
Why do we pray?  Does it work?  Does God answer prayer?  Does God make bad things hap-
pen to good people?  

Saturday Morning, March 26 – Torah Study at 9:00 am (on Zoom):

“Parashat Sh’mini and the Laws of Kashrut”
Does God care what I eat?  Can I be a Reform Jew and still have Chinese food?  If you worry about
what goes in your mouth, maybe you’ll worry about what comes out of your mouth.

Shabbat Morning Services at 10:30 am
Saturday Afternoon, March 26 – Lunch* at 12:00 pm (in Social Hall)

followed by Presentation at 1:00 pm (in person in Sanctuary and livestream):

“We should take Torah seriously.  We should not take Torah literally.”
Moses tells God that he wants to see HIS face…does God have a face?  Does God tell us that if
we can’t do it “right,” we shouldn’t do it at all?

Sunday Morning, March 27 – Brunch* at 10:00 am (in Social Hall)
followed by Presentation at 11:00 am (in person in Sanctuary and livestream):

“Jews Owned Slaves?”
A fresh look at Jews, slavery and the Confederacy, including the question:  Should Robert E. Lee
have been hanged as a traitor?

*Reservations required for meals by March 19, 2022.  The lectures are all free and open to everyone.
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Due to Covid, meals and support for Scholar-in-Residence will be handled differently this year.  All meals will be served following
the Temple’s policy for Covid-safe meals, incorporating individual packaging and/or designated food servers.  Masks must be

worn except when eating and proof of vaccination is required.  The amount for benefactors, sponsors, and patrons are lower than
in the past but do not include meals recognizing that some people will want to support the program but not eat at Temple.

SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE RSVP FORM

Please reserve places for me/us (indicate the number of people): 
Shabbat Lunch ____ @ $20 per person               Sunday Brunch ____ @ $20 per person.

I want to support the Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Weekend as:

t Benefactor/s ___ @ $200 per person t Sponsor/s ___ @ $100 per person t Patron/s ___ @ $50 per person

Name:_____________________________________________________________
Phone:_____________________________ Email:__________________________

Please return with a check payable to Temple Emeth, 1666 Windsor Road Teaneck, NJ 07666
Contact David Fox at 201-836-0260 or jdjmfox@aol.com for further information.



10

Services and S’machot

1 Adar II  5782 Shabbat Pekudei
Friday, March 4 Family Shabbat Service at 7:30 p.m.

K and grades 2, 3 and 4 present

Saturday, March 5 Torah Study at 9:00 a.m. on Zoom
Shabbat Morning Service at 10:30 a.m.

Torah Portion – Pekudi Haftarah – I Kings 7:51-8:21
Exodus 38:21-40:38

8 Adar II 5782 Shabbat Zachor
Friday, March 11 Shabbat Evening Service at 8:00 p.m.

Saturday, March 12 Torah Study at 9:00 a.m. on Zoom
Shabbat Morning Service at 10:30 a.m.
Both hosted by Temple Sinai

Torah Portion – Vayikra Haftarah – Isaiah 43:21-44:23
Leviticus 1:1-5:26
Wednesday, March 16 Purim Service and Megillah Reading at 7:00 p.m.

15 Adar II 5782 Shabbat Tzav
Friday, March 18 Shabbat Evening Service at 8:00 p.m.

Saturday, March 19 Torah Study at 9:00 a.m. on Zoom
Shabbat Morning Service at 10:30 a.m.

Torah Portion – Tzav Haftarah – Jeremiah 7:21-8:3; 9:22-23
Leviticus 6:1-8:36

22 Adar II 5782 Shabbat Parah

Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Weekend with Guest Scholar Rabbi Eric B. Wisnia

Friday, March 25 Shabbat Evening Service at 8:00 p.m. followed by
presentation: “Prayers don’t change things. Prayers
change people, and people change things.” 
In person and on livestream

Saturday, March 26 Torah Study at 9:00 a.m. on Zoom: Parashat Sh’mini
and  the Laws of Kashrut
Shabbat Morning Service at 10:30 a.m.

Torah Portion  - Shmini Haftarah – II Samuel 6:1-7:17
Leviticus 9:1-11:47

Saturday, March 26 Lunch in the Social Hall at 12:00 p.m. followed by
presentation at 1:00 p.m.: “We should take Torah 
seriously. We should not take Torah literally.” 
In person and on livestream

Sunday, March 27 Brunch in the Social Hall at 10:00 a.m. followed by
presentation at 11:00 a.m.: “Jews Owned Slaves?” 
In person and on livestream
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For up-to-the-minute event information, additions, cancellations, or make-up classes go to www.emeth.org

A version of the calendar is online at http://www.emeth.org/monthly-calendar
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Social Action in Action

Jay Perlis on the loss of his brother, Robert Perlis.
Barbara Smolin on the loss of her former husband, 

Irwin Kramer.
Robin Rolfe on the loss of her cousin, Andrea Hamos.
Nancy Steiner on the loss of her sister, Bonnie Farrell.

Mazel Tov to…
Joseph Deninzon and Yulia
Ziskel-Deninzon on the 
Bar Mitzvah of their son, Max.

The congregation mourns the loss of member…
Sylvia Pollack.

Condolences to…
Elyse Balzer on the loss of her cousin, Herb Lehman.
Emily Hadjis on the loss of her father, Eli Hadjis.
Stephanie and Robert Kwait on the loss of Robert’s 

sister, Jacqueline Kwait, and their friend, 
Jeffrey Berlin.

Steven and Ann Packles on the loss of Ann’s brother, 
Frank Canale.

What We’re Working on Now: JOIN US!

With Jewish Federation. On March 1, we will join the Jewish Federation’s March Mega Food Drive
and will be collecting food items for distribution to over 20 recipient organizations in Bergen, Passaic, and
Hudson Counties. From now through the end of March, when you come to the Temple, bring a bag of food
to donate. More info to come soon.

With RAC-NJ. We are making progress in urging passage of the “Democracy in a Day” bill, i.e. same day
voter registration. RAC-NJ will shortly begin its research process - that is, a series of meetings with various
social justice organizations in NJ to determine ongoing projects.  More to come.  

With B’yachad. On Sunday, April 3, we will show “The Sacrifice Zone,” a 40-minute film detailing the envi-
ronmental degradation inflicted on the Ironbound section of Newark for many years.  There will be breakfast
before and a discussion after.

With GreenFaith. There will be an environmental Shabbat on Friday, April 22, 2022.

What We’ve Been Up To: We hope you didn’t miss these events.

Repro Shabbat.  On January 28, 2022, we held a Repro Shabbat together with Temple Avodat Shalom.
Sponsored by NCJW, CCAR (Central Conference of American Rabbis) and Temple Emeth’s Social Action
Committee, this service featured an update of reproductive rights in NJ and in the USA with special speaker,
Casey Olesko.

American Disabilities Shabbat. On February 17, 2022 we again partnered with Temple Avodat Shalom.
This time our guest special speaker was Abbe Greenberg, who works to get services for disabled adults.

“Once We Were Slaves.” Laura Arnold Liebman gave a lecture at the Bilder Center at Rutgers.

With the Temple Emeth Gardeners. We have been learning more about plans for this growing season.
Please remember that everything they grow is donated to the Helping Hands Food Pantry in Teaneck (found-
ed by Janice Preschel).

Next Meeting:  Sunday, March 6, 9:45 via Zoom

Anticipated discussion:   Think about how we can get more people involved in our projects and how we
can support each other as we work to make this a better world.   

SAVE THE DATE
Temple Emeth Garage Sale

Sunday, April 24th
10 a.m. to 2 p.m.

Mark your calendar for the
Temple Emeth Garage Sale,

hosted by the Bazaar
Committee. This will be our
first in-person Bazaar event
since 2019—you don’t want

to miss it!

Donations are now being
accepted and we want YOU

as a volunteer!  Contact
Marc Chelemer for more

information at:
mchelemer@gmail.com

See you there!



Rabbi Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Library
Monthly News Update:

ASSOCIATION OF JEWISH LIBRARIES ACCREDITATION

Real Life Inspirations
                    By Marion Wolf

A rabbi and his study group focus each week on
what the Torah can teach us about leadership.  A
woman hears family lore about secret-keeping.  A
student is fascinated by an anecdote a professor
shares with him.  What do these disparate examples
have in common?  Each has served as the inspiration
for a book.  These are the starting points of three
books recently acquired by the Rabbi Joshua
Trachtenberg Memorial Library.

Lessons in Leadership:  A
Weekly Reading of the
Jewish Bible is the work of
the late Rabbi Jonathan
Sacks, who served as the
Chief Rabbi of the United
Hebrew Congregations of
the Commonwealth for 22
years.  When he and his
team faced challenges, they
would look to Torah for
guidance.  They would find
insights into the nature of
power, authority, and lead-
ership.  This book grew out of their study sessions.
Rabbi Sacks draws lessons for all of us, whether we
are the leader of a country, community, or family.  In
crystal-clear writing, Rabbi Sacks gives us thought-
provoking, fresh interpretations of ancient texts.
Rabbi Sirbu’s Lunch and Learn class has very much
enjoyed the time we have spent with Lessons in
Leadership.

Florence Adler Swims Forever is
the debut novel of Rachel
Beanland, who grew up hearing
about her great-great aunt
Florence Lowenthal.  Despite
being a competitive swimmer,
Florence Lowenthal drowned
tragically at age 19 along the
Atlantic City coast.  At the time,
Florence’s sister was pregnant
and in the hospital on bedrest
after losing a baby boy the previous year.  To protect
her and her unborn child, the family decided not to

tell her about her sister’s death until after she safely
delivered that child.  This true story became the
basis for the fictional Florence Adler Swims
Forever, which is set in 1934 Atlantic City, a time
and place the author brings to life for readers.
Florence Lowenthal is Florence Adler in the book,
and her sister is Fannie.  The story is told from all
different perspectives—that of Fannie’s 7-year-old
daughter, her husband, and her parents, as well as a
refugee boarder and a handsome non-Jewish life-
guard.  Beanland makes us think about what risks we
ourselves would be willing to take to protect those
we love.

Coincidentally the author
of our third book was born
in Atlantic City (long after
Florence Lowenthal)!
Joshua Cohen’s latest book
is called The Netanyahus:
An Account of a Minor
and Ultimately Even
Negligible Episode in the
History of a Very Famous
Family.  This novel is ded-
icated to the memory of
Professor Harold Bloom.
According to Leo Robson writing in The Guardian,
Bloom told Joshua Cohen how he had played chap-
erone in 1960 “to Benzion Netanyahu, a Polish-
born, Israeli-based academic better known as
Benjamin’s father, during a visit to Cornell.”  In
Cohen’s book Bloom is transformed into Rubin
Blum and Cornell is called Corbin.  Blum is a reluc-
tant host to Netanyahu, who has brought his whole
family with him to the States.  The New York Review
of Books describes The Netanyahus this way:
“Mixing fiction with non-fiction, the campus novel
with the lecture, The Netanyahus is a wildly inven-
tive, genre-bending comedy of blending, identity,
and politics that finds Joshua Cohen at the height of
his powers.”

All inspired in one way or another by real life, these
books are waiting for you in the Rabbi Joshua
Trachtenberg Memorial Library.

If you would like to borrow any of these books from the Temple library contact Teri Binder at

twbinder@aol.com or Marion Wolf at marionewolf@yahoo.com.
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ADULT EDUCATION FUND
Susan Berlinrood thanks everyone in the Adult Education 

Committee
Teri Binder in memory of Marion Hallam, mother of 

Nancy Wolinsky
thanks Rabbi Sirbu, Cantor Tilem, Linda Poskanzer,
and Tom Mustachio for a wonderful Shabbaton
in memory of Joan Chelemer, mother of Marc 
Chelemer

BEAUTIFICATION FUND
Nickie and Doug Falk wish Jackie Guttman a speedy 

recovery

BETH AM SPECIAL PROGRAMS FUND
Hanna and Andrew Benesch

EMETH TEEN COMMUNITY FUND
Michael and Gayle Goldberg wish Joseph Deninzon and 

Yulia Ziskel-Deninzon Mazel Tov on their son 
Max’s Bar Mitzvah 

JANICE PRESCHEL SOCIAL ACTION FUND
Susan Berlinrood thanks everyone in the Social Action 

Committee
Jodee and Larry Fink in memory of Joan Chelemer, 

mother of Marc Chelemer
Carlene Fleishman in memory of Marjorie Zak, mother of

Susan Breznick
in memory of Joan Chelemer, mother of Marc 
Chelemer

Lynne and Bill Graizel in honor of Judy and David Fox 
and Eva Tobias for starting the Shalach Manot 
tradition at Temple Emeth and with thanks to Shel 
and Jeff Grossman for carrying on the tradition

Joan Knauer in memory of Honora Kaplan, beloved sister
of Mary Jane Tucker

Mary Jane Tucker in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of her 
grandson, Ezra Matan Albert

Karen and Ron Wertheimer in memory of Joan 
Chelemer, mother of Marc Chelemer

LIBRARY FUND
Teri Binder in memory of Marjorie Zak, mother of Susan 

Breznick

MUSEUM FUND
Florette Koffler in celebration of the birth of Ava Marie 

Rutz, granddaughter of Debbie and Ken Rutz

PAUL S. LAZAR CARING COMMUNITY FUND
Jodee and Larry Fink in memory of Marion Hallam, 

beloved mother of Nancy Wolinsky
Florette Koffler in memory of Marion Hallam, beloved 

mother of Nancy Wolinsky

CONTRIBUTIONS
Nancy Mednick in memory of her mother, Louise Norman
Doris Pape in memory of her sons, Howard and Neil Pape

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Michael and Gayle Goldberg in memory of Edith May, 

mother of Stewart May
in memory of Eli Hadjis, beloved father of Emily 
Hadjis

Joan Knauer in memory of Edith May, mother of Stewart May
Florette Koffler thanks Rabbi Sirbu for his concern and 

support
Robin Rolfe and Arnold Saltzman in memory of Robin’s 

cousin, Andrea Warren Hamos
Larry and Carla Silver in memory of Edith May, mother 

of Stewart May
Mark and Stefanie Stokes in memory of Edith May, 

mother of Stewart May
Bill and Brenda Weiss in memory of Edith May, mother of

Stewart May

REPLACE THE ROOF
Doug and Nickie Falk in memory of Eli Hadjis, beloved 

father of Emily Hadjis
Larry and Carla Silver in memory of Eli Hadjis, beloved 

father of Emily Hadjis

TEMPLE EMETH FUND
Susan Berlinrood

VIEWPOINTS FUND
Susan Berlinrood thanks everyone in the Viewpoints 

Committee
Michael and Gayle Goldberg in loving memory of 

Michael’s uncle Bernie and aunt Joyce

YAHRZEIT FUND 
Teri Binder in memory of her husband, Frederick Binder
Francine Einiger in memory of her father, Abe Dickstein
Sue Keusch in memory of her father-in-law, Aaron Keusch
Wendy Kosakoff in memory of her husband, David 

Kohane
Nathan Ritzer in memory of Rose Spielman, mother of 

Bunny Ritzer
Marlene and Edward Rosenbaum in memory of 

Marlene’s mother, Judith Yoskowitz
Larry and Carla Silver in memory of their uncle Ben 

Salkin, their uncle Seymour Kessler, their aunt 
Frances Nadler, Carla’s father Morris Nadler and 
Larry’s mother Stella Silver 

Mary Jane Tucker in memory of her mother, Elsie Albert
Virginia Wasserman in memory of her husband, Rubin 

Wasserman

Movies That Mattered on Tuesday, March 15 at 7:30 p.m.: “Brighton Beach Memoirs”
in person

Eugene, a young teenage Jewish boy, recalls memories of his time as an adolescent youth. He lives
with his parents, aunt, two cousins, and brother, Stanley, whom he looks up to and admires. He goes
through the hardships of puberty, sexual fantasy, and living the life of a poor boy in a crowded house.

“Brighton Beach Memoirs” stars Jonathan Silverman, Blythe Danner, Judith Ivey, Bob Dishy,
Stacey Glick, Lisa Waltz, and Brian Dillinger. 

Proof of vaccination and masks required. Refreshments will be served. You can bring your own food.



Since 1954

Bergen County Reform Temple Memorial Association

A non-profit organization
serving Temple Emeth

Burial plots at reasonable prices

Contact:

David Fox at (201) 836-0260

Eastern Board of Realtors
2018 Realtor of the Year

award winner

Wishing you a healthy, happy &

prosperous 2022!

Broker/Sales Associate
c: 201 310-2255 (preferred)
c: 201 569-7888
e: wendydess@aol.com

Serving Bergen County for over
25 Years with Integrity,

Professionalism and Results

Award Winner in Results and Customer Service

A realtor for all seasons

Wendy Wineburgh Dessanti

Use the Amazon Link 
on our Webpage

Support Temple Emeth by using our special
Amazon link to make purchases on Amazon.com.

Just visit www.emeth.org and click on the
Amazon.com button 

at the bottom of each page, 
then purchase to your heart's content!  

Amazon helps to support the Temple
when you order by using the

Amazon.com link on our website.

Minutes of Board of Trustees Meetings

Minutes of all board meetings are
kept on file in the office for anyone
interested in seeing them.

Ancestry@Emeth

What is your family story? 
If you would like to participate in

the next Ancestry@Emeth
exhibi t, please contact  

Barbara Balkin at 
dkrm505@yahoo.com

Please support our advertisers and tell them you saw their ad                    
in the Temple Emeth Bulletin

Book Group Calendar
2022

March 17th:  The Rent Collector by Camron Wright
April 21st:  Summer Water by Sarah Moss
May 19th: The Mayor of Casterbridge by Thomas Hardy
June 16th :  Planning Meeting

Visit the Temple website at www.emeth.org
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B’nai Mitzvah Learner’s
Service was held on

February 12th.

Carol Shansky played the
flute in duets with Cantor

Tilem at services on
February 11th.

The Viewpoints Committee presented
the film, “A Question of Survival” and
had filmmaker Elka Nikolova join via
Zoom to discuss it on February 13th.
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Planning an event, meeting or activity at the Temple? An
on�line version of the “green form” for room reservations is
now available at: http://www.emeth.org/events/green.php

Use this form
to send an
acknowledge-
ment for life
cycle events to
your friends
and family and
at the same
time perform
the mitzvah of
tzedaka. Call
the office with
any questions.

CONTRIBUTION FORM
$____________Enclosed ($10 minimum)  Fund Name_______________________________________________

Contributed by___________________________________________________________________________

Send Acknowledgment to:__________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________________________

                                                      

Message ______________________________________________________________________________________

Contributory Funds – contributions are deposited in the Temple Emeth Funds Account and drawn for use by the designated committee           
• Adult Education Fund • Adult Kallah Fund • Albert & Mildred Otten Institute for Living Arts  

• Beautification Fund  • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Fund • Children’s Worship Fund 

• College Kids Fund • Emeth Teen Community Fund • Environment Fund

• Abe Golomb Religious School Scholarship Fund  • Ilana Hed Religious School Fund • Inscribed Prayerbook Fund ($50 minimum)
• Library Fund       • Museum Fund • Music Fund

• Prayerbook Fund • Ritual Fund  • Margery Rothschild Memorial Israel Fund

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Fund • Social Action Fund • Straussman Memorial Youth Award Fund

• Temple Emeth Fund • Torah Repair Fund • Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Lecture Fund

• Viewpoints Fund • Yahrzeit Fund • Youth Committee Program Fund 

Endowed Funds –contributions are added to principal held by the Temple EmethEndowment Foundation with fund income distributed yearly
• Adult Kallah Scholarship Fund • Grunstein-Liberman Endowed Fund   • Honigberg/ Howard Religious School Scholarship Fund 

• Lazar Educational Enrichment Fund           • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Endowed Fund       • Alfred and Helen Levin Youth Award Fund  

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Endowment Fund   • Νed and Doris Siner Music Fund • Temple Emeth Endowment Fund  

• Dru and Ted Greenwood Youth Awards Fund

Other Funds – contributions are used at the discretion of the recipient • Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund          • Cantor’s Discretionary Fund

Memorial Plaques

This is a wonderful way to honor
your departed loved ones by pur-
chasing a permanent plaque in
our Sanctuary. It will evoke fond
memories to see their names on
our Memorial wall. When you
purchase these plaques, one is
permanently placed on the
Memorial wall and the second
larger one is displayed on the
actual week of the yahrzeit. The
cost is $375 FOR BOTH
PLAQUES. You may also buy
and reserve plaques in advance.
Contact the office if you would
like to make a purchase.

Located in the Temple lobby,
the Tree of Life provides an
opportunity to share life’s
special occasions with your
Temple family. Loved ones,
friends and members of the

congregation are able to create permanent
remembrances of their joyous events so that
future generations can look upon our yester-
day as having been filled with hopes,
dreams and accomplishments.  Order yours
now! You will enjoy visiting the Temple and
finding your leaf. To order, please call the
Temple office at (201) 833-1322.

Visit the Temple website at www.emeth.orgVisit the Temple website at www.emeth.org

Please contact:
The Temple Office
at
201‐833‐1322 or
admin@emeth.org

Look no further…Temple Emeth can comfortably accommodate 25 to
225 guests. Your guests will enjoy the expansiveness of our elegant
entry hall, social hall, and beautiful outdoor “Garden in the Round.”
Our youth lounge is also available for rental. We accommodate
Kosher, Glatt Kosher and non‐Kosher catering. 

Our calendar is quite busy; please be certain to
book your event soon!

TreeTree

ofof

LifeLife

Janice Preschel Social Action Committee Fund

CONTRIBUTION FORM
$____________Enclosed ($10 minimum)  Fund Name_______________________________________________

Contributed by___________________________________________________________________________

Send Acknowledgment to:__________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________________________

                                                      

Message ______________________________________________________________________________________

Contributory Funds – contributions are deposited in the Temple Emeth Funds Account and drawn for use by the designated committee           
• Adult Education Fund • Adult Kallah Fund • Albert & Mildred Otten Institute for Living Arts  

• Beautification Fund  • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Fund • Children’s Worship Fund 

• College Kids Fund • Emeth Teen Community Fund • Environment Fund

• Abe Golomb Religious School Scholarship Fund  • Ilana Hed Religious School Fund • Inscribed Prayerbook Fund ($50 minimum)
• Library Fund        • Museum Fund • Music Fund • Prayerbook Fund 

• Janice Preschel Social Action Committee Fund • Ritual Fund  • Margery Rothschild Memorial Israel Fund

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Fund • Straussman Memorial Youth Award Fund • Streaming Fund

• Temple Emeth Fund • Torah Repair Fund • Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Lecture Fund

• Viewpoints Fund • Yahrzeit Fund • Youth Committee Program Fund 

Endowed Funds –contributions are added to principal held by theTemple EmethEndowment Foundation with fund income distributed yearly
• Adult Kallah Scholarship Fund • Grunstein-Liberman Endowed Fund   • Honigberg/ Howard Religious School Scholarship Fund 

• Lazar Educational Enrichment Fund           • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Endowed Fund       • Alfred and Helen Levin Youth Award Fund  

• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Endowment Fund   • Νed and Doris Siner Music Fund • Temple Emeth Endowment Fund  

• Dru and Ted Greenwood Youth Awards Fund

Other Funds – contributions are used at the discretion of the recipient • Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund          • Cantor’s Discretionary Fund

Use this form to
send an
acknowledge-
ment for life
cycle events to
your friends and
family and at
the same time
perform the
mitzvah of
tzedaka. Call
the office with
any questions.

• Roof Repair Fund

Our building is now open.
Everyone entering the Temple for adult 

services must be masked and fully vaccinated. 
Proof of vaccination is required.
If you have not provided your proof of 
vaccination, you can do the following: 

• Come to the office and show your vaccination 
card to any office staff member.
• Email a picture of the vaccination card to 
Suzannah at smercado@emeth.org
• Show your vaccination card to the greeter 
at services.

Unvaccinated adults and children are invited to attend
Family Services where masks and social distancing will be

required.

This is a wonderful way to honor your departed loved ones by purchasing
a permanent plaque in our Sanctuary. It will evoke fond memories to see
their names on our Memorial wall. When you purchase these plaques, one
is permanently placed on the Memorial wall and the second larger one is
displayed on the actual week of the yahrzeit. The cost is $375 FOR BOTH
PLAQUES. You may also buy and reserve plaques in advance. Contact the
office if you would like to make a purchase.

Tree of Life

Located in the Temple lobby, the Tree of Life provides an opportu-
nity to share life’s special occasions with your Temple family.
Loved ones, friends, and members of the congregation are able to
create permanent remembrances of their joyous events so that
future generations can look upon our yesteday as having been
filled with hopes, dreams, and accomplishments. Order yours now!
You will enjoy visiting the Temple and finding your leaf. To order,
please call the Temple office at (201) 833-1322.

Memorial Plaques



Amazon helps to support the Temple
when you order by using the

Amazon.com link on our website.

Temple Emeth

1666 Windsor Road

Teaneck, New Jersey 07666

www.emeth.org

The Bulletin of Temple Emeth of Teaneck, New Jersey

A Member of the Union for Reform Judaism:

Serving Reform Congregations in North America
EmenEmethEmeth

ADDRESS SERVICE

June 11, 2022

Celebrate Emeth

Volunteers are needed for securing journal 
ads and auction items, setup, and decorations.

Contact Co-Chairs Jill Kantor at bjkantor@verizon.net 
Maddy Eichen at maddywolfeichen@gmail.com


